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4.3.k. Financial Resources

Most of the funding allocated to the conservation and sustainable use of biodiversity in Bahrain is provided by the government. The concerned governmental organizations, such as the PCMREW and the Ministry of Municipality and Agriculture Affairs, as well as some research institutes are largely dependent on budgetary allocations. Additionally, Al-Areen and the GDPMR are funded through entrance, and licensing fees, respectively.

Non-governmental organizations are funded through membership fees and occasional donations. Contributions from the private sector are usually in the form of limited occasional donations.

Despite the regular financial governmental support, the biodiversity sector in Bahrain remains considerably under-funded. This has substantially impeded the efforts of Bahrain to develop and implement strategies, plans and programs primarily dedicated to meet its obligations towards the CBD. For this reason, Bahrain has attempted to allocate additional financial resources from international sources. As indicated earlier, Bahrain made in 1996 an application to the UNDP for financial support of an enabling project aiming to prepare the NBSAP. However, the project was not approved because Bahrain was considered illegible for financial support based on interim eligibility criteria adopted by the financial mechanism. On the other hand, Bahrain has received some financial and technical support from the relevant international organizations (including the UNDP, UNEP and UNESCO) to promote the implementation of other multi- lateral agreements such as those pertaining to climate change, desertification and ozone protection.

It appears that there is a pressing need to diversify the financial resources allocated to the conservation of biodiversity in Bahrain. Of greater importance, financial support of the financial mechanism of the CBD remains critically important to enable Bahrain to satisfy its commitments towards the convention.

Bahrain is actively co-operating with other members of the Gulf Cooperation Council (GCC) and ROPME through developing regional training programs and exchanging expertise.
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